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Blue Devil Boys Finish 2nd, Girls 3rd at UC X-C
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 13

ROSENZWEIG NOTCHES 2 GOALS, DANIK SCORES ONE

Soccer Raider Boys Shut Out
Plainfield, 3-0, in UCT Semis

By ALEX LOWE
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader and The Times

The top-seeded Scotch Plains-
Fanwood High School boys’ soccer
team secured a place in the champi-
onship match of the Union County
Tournament with a 3-0 win over
Plainfield in the semifinal round held
on October 26 at Kean University. Ari
Rosenzweig scored a pair of second
half goals to break open a scoreless
game. Senior Conor Danik added the
finishing blow on a goal that oc-
curred with just under six remaining
in the game.

“We played well tonight,” said
Raider Head Coach Tom Breznitsky.
“I don’t think we ever allowed
Plainfield to threaten us tonight. I
think we were dictating tempo and
coming at them. When we finally
broke through with the first score, I
think the rest came a lot easier. I think
our overall team fitness played a role
in the win tonight. Our kids have
great conditioning and they keep com-
ing at you. We also had an advantage
in height against them. We’ve got
nine kids on our roster who are six
feet tall or more.”

Plainfield (9-2-2) tried to invoke a
similar strategy that had helped them
upset the Raiders, 1-0, earlier in the

season at Plainfield. The plucky Car-
dinal team played a conservative de-
fense oriented game hoping to thwart
the Scotch Plains-Fanwood offense.

“We wanted to play behind the
ball,” said Plainfield Head Coach
Ronald Umana. “We were hoping to
clog up the middle of the field by
playing a 4-5-1 set. It worked for a
while. I think a key factor in the game
was when we lost Henry Arias due to
an injury midway through the game.
Scotch Plains started to work the left
side and we just did not adjust well to
it. Whenever you play Scotch Plains
you are going up against a team that
is fast and attacks and they are very
tall, so you need to be healthy and
technically sound in order to beat
them. We were neither in the second
half tonight.”

The two teams battled to a scoreless
tie at the halftime break. The Raiders
dominated possession in the first half
and got several good scoring opportu-
nities, but goaltender Luis Arevalo
made save after save to keep the Car-
dinals right in the thick of the contest.

Finally, the Raiders were able to
break onto the scoreboard when
Rosenzweig found the back of the net
with 21:51 remaining. Jassiem
Wahtuse was credited with an assist
on the play.

“Jassiem Wahtuse made an excel-
lent run and cross on the play,” said

Rosenzweig. “His pass was just be-
hind Jake Longo, who had moved
into position in the middle. I was
coming in wide and the ball just came
to me as I was trailing the play. I just
fired the shot and was fortunate to get
it in under the crossbar.”

The goal changed the nature of the
contest as Plainfield could no longer
be content to focus on defense and
counter attacks. With 11:10 remain-
ing, Cardinal Fernando Calderon got
a great look at the net and fired off a
hard shot into the corner that was
turned away by Raider goaltender
Sean Murray. It was to be the Cardi-
nals’ best scoring chance of the night.

The floodgates began to open for
the Raiders when Rosenzweig scored
his second goal on a header with 9:21
remaining and provided a command-
ing, 2-0 lead. Justin Rodriquez as-
sisted on the scoring play.

“I got a wonderful cross on that one
from Justin Rodriquez,” said
Rosenzweig. “It felt great to be able
to contribute to this win tonight. The
first time we played Plainfield we felt
like we should not have lost to them.”

The Raiders delivered the knock-
out blow when Danik scored on a
cross from Chris Gibbons with just
under 6:00 to play, triggering the
Raider faithful in attendance to begin
chanting for Westfield.

16:38.6, followed by Will Chandler
at 16:39.7 (PR). Ryan Siegel finished
13th at 17:01.13. Alex Campbell
placed 17th at 17:16 (PR), Bryan
Jackler took 24th at 17:29 (PR) and
Gabe Givelber finished 26th at 17:30
(PR). But the Hilltoppers managed to
have runners place fifth, ninth, 10th,
14th and 19th.

“This is what the sport is all about.
Summit’s got an excellent group of
seniors. They have been grooming
them to go after this meet for a long
time. This meet hasn’t been this tight
maybe ever. When you get to that, all
the little things matter. We came up a
little bit short today, but we had some
outstanding times. Out of all of our
guys, I am sure we got PRs out of
everyone. So if you get personal best
out of all seven guys and get beat by
four it’s hard to be disappointed,” Blue

Devil Head Coach Chris Tafelski said.
Aware of the stiff competition with

Summit, Coach Tafelski may have
been sitting up late trying to figure a
strategy to gain the edge.

“Ultimately it comes down to what
the kids do. You try to give the kids a
plan, and they executed the plan. They
did everything that we told them to
do. I am going to give a shout out to
Andrew Harding-Smith. He really
was outstanding today. He was fifth
in the race. He’s been like our four,
five guy all year. Will Chandler prob-
ably had his best race of the year
today. Last week at the conference
meet we were a little bit flat. We
worked really hard the week before
and we probably did one workout too
many. To get seven personal bests is a
good step forward for us. It’s hard
that we got second, but we know that
we are right there and we are looking
forward to the sectionals,” Coach
Tafelski said.

Summit Coach Neil Sharma, a
WHS grad, may have also been work-
ing out the possibilities on paper dur-
ing the week also.

“I’m sure he was. Sharma and I are
old friends. We were saying with about
a quarter of a mile to go in the race,
whatever happens this is a great thing.
We’ve known each other for almost
20 years and coaching against each

other in the county and having our
teams this competitive is a lot of fun,”
Coach Tafelski said.

“We have been talking about it for
a week and I am just disappointed
that our team came up short. We just
have to rebound, come back strong
for sectionals,” Russo said.

Raider Joe Dzback finished 12th
with a time of 16:59.12. Lukas Stein
placed 15th at 17:11.15 and Colin
Sullivan placed 22nd at 17:27.22.
Cougar Trevor Aschmies finished
39th at 18:07.39. Kevin Szczech,
Connor Fitch and Tom Whitehead
finished 46-48-49, respectively.

UC Viking Caitlin Glynn startled
the crowd when she easily crossed
first for the girls with a time of 19:05.1,
followed by teammate Asia Johnson
at 19:19.2. Blue Devil Natalie
Marcotullio finished seventh at
19:57.7. Julia Gretsky finished 12th
with a PR 20:16.11, followed by Julia
Myers at 20:21.12 (PR). Gabrielle
Brennan crossed 15th at 20:28.16,
followed by Meghan O’Dwyer at
20:34.15. Charlie O’Brien placed 24th
at 20:45.23 and Caroline Stocking
took 25th at 20:46.24.

Cougar Amanda Bush finished
22nd at 20:44.21. Raider Leah
Womelsdorf finished 28th at
20:57.27. Cougars Megan Power at
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David B. Corbin for The Westfield Leader and The Times

LEADING THE PACK AT THE HUMP...Blue Devil Julia Gretsky leads the pack as the runners pass “The Hump” during
the Union County girls cross-country meet at Warinanco Park in Roselle on October 24. Charlie O’Brien is on the right.

Alex Lowe for The Westfield Leader and The Times

GETTING FAN SUPPORT...The Scotch Plains-Fanwood fans gave the Raider boys soccer team plenty of support when
they defeated Plainfield, 3-0, in the semifinals of the Union County Tournament at Kean University on October 26.


